[image: image1.wmf] 

[image: image2.wmf] 

District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013

Minutes from October 9, 2003 


A scheduled business meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A was held on October 9, 2003, at the Miner Elementary School.  A quorum being present, Commissioner Fengler called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Attending were Commissioners Fengler, Rice, Ward, Stevens-Harris and Mack.  Commissioner Alberti notified the chair on Monday, October 6, 2003 that a family emergency would prevent him from attending the meeting.  Commissioner Musante notified the chair at 1:00pm on October 9, 2003 that he would be late to the meeting due to work commitments.  Commissioner Musante arrived at 7:35 pm.  Approximately 48 members of the public attended.  

The agenda was adopted with one change.  The historic landmark application on 819 and 821 7th Street, NE was moved from Standing Committee Reports, Economic Development and Zoning, item D to the top of the agenda to follow community comments.

The minutes of ANC 6A meeting held on September 11, 2003 were approved with one grammatical correction.

Community Comments, Round #1.  

· The H Street Main Street will be sponsoring a merchant tree-box cleaning event on October 25 and 26 at 9:00am.

· Mr. Marc Borberly delivered a letter to the Commission requesting that the tentative agenda (and associated reports) be provided to the community as prescribed by the Commission’s bylaws.

· Several community members noted the loss of the ANC 6A list serve.

· Northeast Neighborhood Walk.  Please join your neighbors in an effort to improve our streets by simply & peaceably walking them.  Every Thursday at 8pm at 15th St & Constitution Ave, NE - meet at Triangle Park.  Bring a trash bag to collect litter if you wish.  For more information, please contact Lt. Renato Caldwell at rcaldwel@mpdc.org or (202) 727-4478.
Economic Development and Zoning – 819 and 821 7th Street, NE.  The committee recommended a letter of support for the historic landmark application to HPRB, unless the Pilgrim Baptist Church waives its right to a 90-day response from the city on the raze permit and the Citizens Planning Coalition requests a one-month postponement of the landmark hearing.  Based on the input from the concerned parties, both of the aforementioned conditions were agreed upon. 

Pastor L.B Jones, and several members from the Pilgrim’s Baptist Church, outlined their intent for these properties.  The church is seeking a variance in the zoning code in order to use the area for a parking lot.  If a variance is granted, the Church intends to raze the buildings to  construct a fenced parking lot.  A variance will be required for a parking lot in a residential district. Commissioner Stevens-Harris supports the Church in this effort and opposes the Citizens Planning Coalition’s historic preservation application.

Mary Ferrell from the Citizens Planning Coalition (CPC) stated their concerns and desire to nominate these two building for historic landmark status.  These frame buildings are in relatively good shape with many of the original exterior and interior details intact.  The CPC goal is to find away to accommodate additional parking for the church as well as rehabilitation for these two buildings with grant monies.

The owner of the residential property nearest these two buildings stated support for either position – as long as something was done to address the condition of the properties owned by the church.

Community Discussion – 1626 Kramer Street, NE

Ms. Valarie Boykin from the Youth Services Administration (YSA) and Mr. Denzil Noble from the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs were in attendance to discuss the construction project at 1626 Kramer Street, NE.

Ms. Boykin comments are summarized as follows:

· Building permit was issued in February 2003 as a matter of right development for handicap facility.  She provided a copy of the current building permit.

· The YSA does not plan to place detained children in the facility.  However, committed children and handicapped children will be placed in the facility.  

· There was discussion of delinquent children as children who are in need of services – not just children that have broken the law.  

· The YSA lawyers are reviewing the zoning code to reevaluate whether or not this type of building use conforms to the matter of right development for an R-4 zoned property.

· There are no other facilities of this type in the neighborhood and there are no plans to initiate any future developments of this type in the neighborhood.

· YSA will redouble efforts to communicate with the community and attend the October 28, 2003 Economic Development and Zoning committee meeting at 900 G Street, NE at 7:00pm to provide an update.

· In addition, the term handicap was discussed as a “handicap condition” that includes physical as well as mental handicaps.  

In response to a question, Mr. Noble stated that that if “youth rehabilitation home” had been listed on the permit application, DCRA “more than likely” would not have approved the building permit as a matter of right.  The Commission asked him to follow-up on this permit to make sure it complies with both the letter and spirit of R-4 zoning.

Several community members expressed serious concerns and objections to this development.  More than one resident said they would fight this project with every last breath in their body.  Many of the Commissioners, and most notably Commissioner Mack, expressed similar reservations and implored YSA and the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs to update the community at the next Economic Development and Zoning Committee meeting with the specifics of this project.

Single Member District Reports

6A01 - Commissioner Stevens-Harris announced she is working with the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs to get inspectors to check on ten abandoned properties that have become nuisances to the community.
6A02 – Commissioner Fengler announced that he will be holding two community meetings on October 25, 2003.  First, a Sherwood Recreation Center community meeting at 1:00pm.  Second, a single member district meeting at 3:00pm.  The location will either be at Capitol Towers or the Sherwood Recreation Center depending on availability.

6A06 – Commissioner Mack announced that work on the Atlas Theater is underway!

Reports of Officers

1.  Chair:  Distributed information from city agencies: quarterly listing of liquor license renewals, telephone applications, and zoning variance requests.  

2.  Vice Chair:  No report.

3.  Treasurer.  In the Treasurer’s absence, Commissioner Fengler presented the following:

A. The following disbursements were separately approved with no objections:

1) Reimbursement to Commissioner Mack for photocopies for single member district meeting - Check #1157 ($35.17).

2) Void Check #1158.

3) Payment to Postmaster for P.O. Box rental – Check #1159 ($100.00)

B. The September monthly Treasurer’s report was approved with no objections. 

C. The Fiscal Year 2004 ANC 6A fiscal budget was introduced for community comment.

4.   Secretary:  No report.

Standing Committee Reports

1.  Economic Development and Zoning (See attached report):  

A.
223 9th Street, NE.  The Commission unanimously approved a letter of support to HPRB for 3-story rear addition

B.
142 12th Street, NE.  The Commission unanimously approved a letter of support for 2-story rear addition and front basement entrance.

C.
132 12th Street, NE.  The Commission unanimously approved letters of concern to DCRA/HPO and the Office of Tax and Revenue for this nuisance property.

D.
819 and 821 7th Street, NE.  Discussed above.

E.
Text Amendment - Metropolitan Police Department.  The Commission unanimously approved a letter to the Zoning Commission asking that a special exception be required for any police facility in residential districts.

E.
The Commission unanimously approved a new member, Brendan Danaher, to the committee to replace the departing Emily Porter.

F.
The Commission accepted the September ED&Z Report.

2. Community Outreach

A. Discussion on alternative ways to distribute information aside from advertising in the paper and the electronic distribution.  Commissioner Musante agreed to bring this up at his next committee meeting.

B. Committee reports for the last two months will be presented at the next ANC meeting.

3. Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety

A. Letter of recommendation was approved for Jeff Coulter for his service to the community.

B. Victim’s Statement Impact was discussed and sent back to the committee for further review and discussion.

C. The commission voted unanimously to oppose the Class “B” license (App. No. 305) for Lee’s Grocery located at 1451 Maryland Ave NE (6a06).

D. The commission voted unanimously to oppose the Class “B” license (App. No. 11278) for Sun and Moon Grocery located at 1387 H Street NE (6a06).
E. The commission voted unanimously to protest the Class “B” license (App. No. 10595) for Yoni Food Market & Carryout located at 101 15th Street NE (6a04).
F. The commission voted unanimously to protest the Class “B” license (App. No. 11489) for Anita’s Market located at 210 15th Street NE (6a04).
G. The commission voted unanimously to protest the Class “B” license (App. No. 645) for J & K Market located 234 15th Street NE (6a04).
Unfinished Business.  There was no unfinished business.

New Business.  There was no new business.
Community Comments, Round #2.  

A resident requested that the Commission look into placing cameras on top of poles throughout her neighborhood to catch those doing illegal alley dumping.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm.

[image: image3.png]


_1103714201.doc
[image: image1.png]»*
»*
*







